City of Long Grove 
3-21-16 Plan & Zone Meeting Minutes 



Present:	Merle Hermsen, Al Pawloski, Doug Morrell, Kent Long & 
Erica Allan
Absent:	None
Guests:	Joel McCubbin, Mike & Sue Schreck & Mike Richmond


Merle opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m.  Al motioned to approve the agenda, seconded by Doug, all ayes.  

Doug motioned to approve the February 22, 2016 meeting minutes, seconded by Erica, all ayes. 

Mike Richmond from Townsend Engineering in Davenport, Iowa presented a sketch plan of the proposed Schreck property land split.  He said there will be an approximate one acre split from the parent parcel.  

Joel asked Mike Richmond if any surveys had been performed yet and Mike said none had been done as of this time.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]No provisions for utilities were shown on the sketch plan.  It was suggested the sketch plan be forwarded to our City Engineer for comments.  

Sue questioned the process required now that the sketch plan has been presented to the P&Z.  Joel told Sue that the sketch plan would be given to our City Engineer and he would provide recommendations and suggestions. His recommendations would include the location of the sewer, water and utilities, as well as the street or cul-de-sac design and any improvements that might be needed.  We would then work together using those recommendations to produce a preliminary and final plat.  Our City Engineer would then review the preliminary and final plat.  

Sue asked about the time frame for the project.  Joel said realistically it could take up to 90 days for the preliminary plat and 60 additional days for the final plat.  Joel commented the worst case scenario would be about six months.  

Mike Richmond stated he would email the sketch plan to Jon White at Verbeke-Meyer tomorrow to start the processing moving.  

Mike and Sue Schreck and Mike Richmond left the meeting at 7:20 p.m.  

Further discussion took place among the P&Z members.   

Doug questioned if this project would impact future development down the road.  

Kent commented that because of the topography this would be a difficult ground to develop.  

Doug questioned who would pay for the cul-de-sac if one was needed.  

Joel commented that the developer pays for everything.  Joel also stated that a lift station may be needed which would be addressed in the design stage of the preliminary plat.  He stated they would need to go through the subdivision process and everything would be done to city specifications.  

No other business for discussion.  Kent motioned to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Doug, all ayes. Adjourned at 7:25 p.m. 



Respectfully submitted by Joel McCubbin and Pam Petersen
